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Discussion Topics: Everywhere and throughout all of history humans have expressed themselves 
in art forms. Is artistic expression, therefore, intrinsic to human nature? Is art necessary? 
Is there a single abstract significance to all art forms? The consideration of these 
questions is theprincipal task of this course.  We shall pursue it mainly through an 
examination of the aesthetic theories of Hegel -- and, secondarily, those of Marx and others. 

Within the framework of these theories, as our second objective, we shall examine several 
other questions, which may include the origin and development of art, other theories of art, 
the fate of art in modern society, the meaning of postmodernism, feminist critiques, and so 
on. These questions will be considered in the course of a review of the developments of 
modern and contemporary art, from the mid-nineteenth century to the present. 

OBJECTIVES:

The heart of the course is the study of the aesthetic theory of Hegel; because so much of 
modern and post-modern analysis of art begins with or rests on Hegel, at least implicitly, 
this emphasis is easily justified. A firm understanding of Hegel on art is the principal aim 
of the course.

 

After Hegel, the work of Marx or Marxists on aesthetics has been singularly important in the 
history of art, either as a ëdebate with Marxís ghostí or as an unspoken presence in many 
theories. The understanding of how Marx or his approach further developed the appreciation of 
art is our second objective. Here we shall try to uncover the analytical tools for grasping 
the social basis and significance of art.

 



Sociology of Art Forms (S)

A survey of modern art will complete the course; and as time permits, we shall employ the 
analytical concepts learned to examine selected contemporary themes and issues. 

At the end of the course, the student should have (a) a broad grasp of Hegelís argument on 
art, (b) a general knowledge of the main stages in the development of Western art, (c) an 
understanding of Marxís arguments about art, d) a survey and critical view of modern art, and 
e) the fate of art in capitalist society.

Grading: There are three required pieces of work:

1. An analysis of a particular example of art, be it a poem, play, novel, painting, 
sculpture, film or piece of music, etc., employing the analytical concepts discussed in the 
first part of the course. 

(30% of final grade)

2. Weekly study notes: answers to questions on the text by Hegel. (20% of final grade)

 

3. A formal essay examining a selected problem in art, of interest to the student 

  (50% of final grade)

All the assignments in this course must be completed for a final grade to be assigned.  The 
Department of Sociology and Anthropology follows SFU policy in relation to grading practices, 
grade appeals (Policy T 20.01) and academic dishonesty and misconduct procedures (Policy T 
10.03).  It is the responsibility of students to inform themselves of the content of these 
policies (available on the SFU website under Administration, SFU Polices & Procedures).î

Required Texts: 1. H. Paolucci (ed. & trans.) Hegel:  On the Arts

2. W.T.Stace, The Philosophy of Hegel, (pages 439-483)

3. A. S. Vazquez, Art and Society

Recommended Texts: None

Materials/Supplies: None
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Prerequisite/Corequisite: Minimum of 90 credit hours including SA 150 and one second year 
sociology (S) or sociology/anthropology (SA) course, or consent of instructor.

Notes: All students are expected to read and understand SFU’s policies with regard to 
academic dishonesty (T 10.02 and T 10.03).  These policies are available at the following web 
addresses: http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-02.htm and 
http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-03.htm

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


